HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING

MARCH 17, 2015
Meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM by Chairperson Patrick White in Conference Room B at 101 Emmons St. Members present were Troy Andersen and Robert Hembera.  Absent members were Gary Casady and Beverly Daws.  Also present was Water Superintendent Carl Ransford, Water Systems Supervisor Marty Recker, Council Liaison Bob Wheeler and Water Clerk II Sara Ries.  Guest Jake Bryan.  Roll was called.

Troy Andersen moved the approval of the agenda. Robert Hembera seconded.  Motion Carried.

Robert Hembera moved the approval of the consent agenda: February 2015 regular meeting minutes, financial report, and bills. Troy Andersen seconded. Motion Carried.
BUSINESS:
Consider Resolution Approving Changes to Hiawatha Water’s Rules and Regulations
Board had a brief discussion on the changes to the rules and regulations.  Andersen noted a few minor verbiage changes. 
Robert Hembera made a motion to pass Resolution 6-15 Approving Changes to Hiawatha Water’s Rules and Regulations with a few minor verbiage changes. Troy Andersen seconded motion. 
Roll call vote:

AYES: Patrick White, Troy Andersen, Robert Hembera
NAYS: None
ABSENT: Gary Casady, Beverly Daws
Resolution 6-15 Approved
Consider Resolution Approving Changes to Hiawatha Water’s Red Flag Rule.  
Board had a brief discussion on the Red Flag Rule.
Troy Andersen made a motion to pass Resolution 7-15 Approving Changes to Hiawatha Water’s Red Flag Rule. Robert Hembera seconded the motion.

Roll call vote:

AYES: Troy Andersen, Robert Hembera, Patrick White
NAYS: None
ABSENT: Gary Casady, Beverly Daws
Resolution 7-15 Approved
Discussion and Possible Action on Leak Detection Equipment
Carl Ransford held a brief discussion about the difference between the WaterPoint LNC from 64Seconds and the SeCorr 08 from Sewerin Company.  The board had some concerns about the newness of the 64Seconds vs. the longevity of Sewerin Company.  SeCorr 08 has a higher cost and is a well known company.   The WaterPoint LNC cost less and is a new product but, the Water Department already has the WaterPoint software on the Ipads and the LNC works with that software.  The Water Department has a time setup to demo the WaterPoint product.  The board would like to make a decision based off that demo.  

Troy Anderson made a motion to table the Leak Detection Discussion until the Water Department is able to demo the 64Seconds product.  Robert Hembera seconded the motion.  Motion carried.   
Superintendent’s Report
Carl Ransford informed the board of a meeting he had with Mueller Company regarding a remote shutoff valves.  Our current dealer of RSV’s, Datamatic, is not longer standing behind their product, but Mueller has a similar product which is not only a remote valve system, but a water meter as well.  

Ransford showed the board 3 site plans: 480 N 18th Ave, 1525 Boyson Rd, and 3005 Robins Rd. 
Non-Agenda Items  
Jake Bryan, a Hiawatha resident, approached the Water Board concerned about the fluoridation of Hiawatha water. The board will not take any action on the matter until the proper steps have been taken.  
Troy Andersen moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:20pm. Robert Hembera seconded.  Motion carried. 
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